BETLEY, BALTERLEY & WRINEHILL PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 26th July 2007 

PRESENT


Cllrs R Bettley-Smith (Chairman), S Ball, J Bellamy, A Berrisford, J Cameron, S Daly, D Hales, R Head, M Morris, J Price and F Speed.

IN ATTENDANCE


Two representatives of Newcastle BC.


Five members of the public.

173/07
An apology for absence was received from Borough Councillor Becket.


The Chairman informed members that Cllr Sue Swift had given notice of her resignation from the Parish Council with immediate effect.  The Chairman and members paid tribute to Mrs Swift’s contribution to the work of the Council both as a councillor and previously as Clerk to the Council.  The vacancy would now be advertised in the normal manner.

174/07
The following Declarations of Interest were made, all in respect of Planning Application 07/00494/FUL – Betley Cricket Club.


Cllr Berrisford declared a prejudicial interest as Secretary to the Cricket Club.


Cllr Bellamy declared a prejudicial interest owing to his active involvement with the Football Club which was a party to the scheme.


Cllr Hales declared a prejudicial interest as he had participated in drawing up the scheme.


Cllrs Bettley-Smith and Speed declared personal interests as they had family members who were ordinary members of the Club.
175/07
RESOLVED that, subject to the amendments listed, the minutes of the meeting of 28th June 2007 be approved as a true record of the meeting and be signed by the Chairman:



a) that the name of Cllr Bellamy be added to the apologies for absence at that meeting (Min. 150/07);



b) that the note referring to Cllr Daly leaving the meeting in Min. 156/07 be amended to read that “Cllr Daly left the meeting at the end of the consideration of this item”.

176/07
The meeting was then adjourned to allow public participation.


Representatives of Newcastle Borough Council outlined work that was being done toward preparing a Rural Housing Needs Survey for the parish. Examples of a Parish Needs Questionnaire, which would be sent to every local household, were made available. The results would then be analysed by the Borough Council and a report produced setting out the housing needs identified for the local area. This would then influence planning and other policies within the parish.


Two members of the public took the opportunity to comment on applications 07/00494 and 07/00653 which were before the Council.


The meeting of the Parish Council was then reconvened.

177/07
RESOLVED a) that the Rural Housing Needs Survey be considered further at the August meeting;




b) that the comments regarding planning applications be noted.
178/07
The Council considered the following planning application.

07/00494/FUL  Replacement cricket club building with implement store building, Betley Cricket Club, The Butts, Church Lane, Betley


RESOLVED that the Parish Council strongly supports the application as it will significantly enhance the character of the Conservation Area.
179/07
The Council considered the following planning application.


07/00585/FUL  Three bay storage building for domestic use, White House Farm, Deans Lane, Balterley


RESOLVED that the Parish Council opposes this application as it considers it to be contrary to Local Plan Policy S.3.

180/07
The Council considered the following planning application.


07/00653/FUL  Alterations to elevations previously approved under 07/00014/FUL, Sulby, Den Lane, Wrinehill


RESOLVED that the Parish Council has no objection to this application.

181/07
The Council received a Decision Notice in respect of the following planning application:

07/00390/LBC  Internal and external alterations and rear extension, The School Rooms, Ravenshall, Betley – PERMITTED


The Council also noted that planning appeals had been lodged in respect of the following planning decisions:


06/00959/FUL  Retention of shed, land adj to Fogg Cottages, Den Lane, Wrinehill


07/00238/FUL  Erection of bungalow, rear of The Square, Betley

182/07
The Clerk outlined the difficulties he was experiencing in changing the Bank Account Signatories, and that the resignation of Cllr Swift had exarcebated the problems. He also advised members of accounts due for payment, and presented the Financial Statement to 26th July.

RESOLVED a) that the Clerk, Mr Gwyn Griffiths, be appointed as a signatory to the account replacing Mrs Sue Swift.




b) that the Clerk be authorised to pay the account due to J Heler in the sum of £141.00 for tree works on Main Road and maintenance work at Laudy Croft, and that the sum be reimbursed when the new bank mandate was brought into effect;



c) that the Financial Statement be received.
183/07
Members reported on maintenance requirements at Laudy Croft. The grass had been mown, and the site was in a generally satisfactory condition. There was some weed growth which might require treatment in the next few weeks.  Cllr Speed offered to trim the hedgerow alongside Common Lane. This offer was accepted by members with thanks.

184/07
Members considered issues relating to the Council’s communication with residents of the parish. After detailed discussion it was:


RESOVED 
a) that the kind offer of space within the Parish Magazine for a Council column be taken up;




b) that Cllrs Berrisford and Cameron be authorised to draw up material for the magazine, subject to a draft being made available in advance;




c) that a draft for an Autumn 2007 issue of Update be prepared for the September meeting by Cllrs Cameron and Daly;




d) that the Parish Council’s newsletter (Update) be renamed “Parish Council Update” in order to emphasise its source;




e) that the draft Chairman’s Letter distributed to members prior to the meeting be approved for issue, to be progressed by Cllrs Bettley-Smith and Head and within a delegated budget of up to £50 for printing costs;



f) that Cllr Head investigate further the possibility of using the Staffordshire County Council facility to provide an updated website for the Parish Council.
185/07
Members reported on the training session at Stafford attended by several councillors. It had been found to be very useful, and formed an introductory element which could be followed up by four further training modules.  It was the view of the members involved that further training would be very worthwhile.


RESOLVED that the Parish Council underwrite the costs of further training for members through the four further modules offered by the Staffordshire Parish Councils Association.
186/07
Members reviewed the work carried out at the Memorial Garden. It had not yet proved necessary to provide the watering facilities agreed at the last meeting.  There had been some weed growth and it was agreed that a weeding effort would be made on the morning of Sunday 29th July.

187/07
Cllr Cameron presented her report on the Rights of Way Improvement Plan which she had examined on behalf of the Council, and outlined areas on which the Council might wish to comment.


RESOLVED a) that the Parish Council endorses the comments included in Cllr Cameron’s paper, and that these be forwarded by the Clerk to the County Council as the observations of the Council;




b) that the Council expresses its thanks to Cllr Cameron for her work on this document.
188/07
Members considered concerns which had been raised regarding parking problems in the East Lawns and Lakeside area of Betley.


RESOLVED a) that Staffordshire County Council be asked to address the condition of the road surface in these areas;




b) that Cllrs Bettley-Smith and Head seek to meet with the police to clarify their attitude toward the parking issue;




c) that the Clerk seek to arrange a meeting between Aspire Housing and a Working Group of the Council (Cllrs Daly, Head and Speed) to discuss general environmental improvements which might make the parking areas more attractive.

189/07
It was noted that the replacement Balterley sign had finally been installed on the B5500, but that it did not carry any request to “Please Drive Carefully”.
190/07
Members considered correspondence tabled at the meeting which was noted.


RESOLVED
a) that the request for financial support from Victim Support be considered at the next meeting;




b) that the Zero Waste document be considered by Cllrs Ball, Bettley-Smith and Head, and be considered further at the next meeting;




c) that the invitation to attend the Remembrance Sunday event be accepted, and that the Chairman would normally represent the Council.

191/07
Cllr Head reported on the North Staffordshire Core Spatial Strategy which he had been asked to consider following the June meeting.  He described the Strategy as being generally positive in tone, but was concerned that a presumption against tourism and leisure development in rural areas might prove unduly restrictive in holding back farm diversification.


RESOLVED that Cllr Head be authorised to complete the Council’s response in line with the report given, and expressing the Council’s concern that farm diversification should not be unduly restricted.

192/07
RESOLVED that the date of the next meeting be confirmed as Thursday 23rd August.
